
 

Office Hours:  
 

8 am—2pm  
Monday - Friday 

 
 
 

Contact Messiah: 
 

402-694-2017  
Church Office 

 
Email: 

messiah@ 
hamilton.net 

 
 

 
Find us on  

Facebook & Twitter!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

@MessiahAuroraNE 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Messiah Lutheran Church, 415 S. 18th St., Aurora, NE 68818 

 

MESSIAH MESSENGER 

Fall Programming is upon us! 
 

Blessing of the Backpacks will be on Sunday, August 9th!   
 
 
 

Look for more information on the start of Sunday School soon! 
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Birthdays 
 
Logan Jensen  8/1 
Lena Groetzinger 8/2 
Kiersten Mersch 8/3 
Stella Schaffert  8/3 
Melissa Jansen  8/4 
Lou McHargue  8/4 
Larry Keller  8/5 
Kristen Greenough 8/8 
Jennifer Dvorak 8/9 
Harley Fassnacht 8/12 
Amy Miller  8/12 
Joni Steinwart  8/12 
Linda Strotman  8/13 
Caden Schuster 8/15 
Steve Vrana  8/16 
Trent Arndt  8/20 
Violet Carstensen 8/20 
Micah Pohlmann 8/20 
Avery Miller  8/21 
Ron Mitzel  8/21 
Ralph Redman  8/21 
Scott Werner  8/21 
Savanna James 8/23 
Kirsten Jensen  8/24 
Marcia Nielsen  8/24 
Betty Hensen  8/25 
Kasey Schuster  8/25 
Andrew Jansen  8/27 
Cooper Reeson  8/27 
Cami Knust  8/28 
Breanna Bicknase 8/30 
Nate Jensen  8/30 

Anniversaries 
 
Dana & Azure Pospisil 8/11 
Ron & Sharon Penner 8/12 
Delmar & Sherry Peters 8/12 
Marc & Stacy Groetzinger 8/12 
Jack & Allison Wergin 8/15 
Jim & Lou McHargue 8/16 
Jordan & Jessica Danielson 8/17 
Tim & Roxie Obermier 8/21 
Rick & Cara Penner 8/21 
Ken & Parma Werner 8/22 
Glenn & Nancy Obermeier 8/28 
Ron & Diane Haden 8/30 
Randy & Pauline Hahn 8/31 
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COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS of Messiah Lutheran Church 
July 12, 2020 

Present:  Diane Gowen, Troy McCain, Tammy Chaney, Megan Dam, Steve Vrana, Sarah Lyon, Cheryl Frickel, 

Mark Jobman, Rick Penner, and [Guest] Pr. Steve Meysing 

Prayer –Steve Vrana opened the meeting with prayer. 

Call Meeting to Order – The council meeting was called to order by Council President Steve Vrana at 10:50 

am.  

Call Process – Pr. Steve Meysing joined council to give an overview of what is involved in the call process. 

The booklet “Rostered Minister Transition: A Call to Mission for the Congregation”, provided by The Nebras-

ka Synod, was the focus of discussion. Pr. Meysing will conduct a more in-depth training with the formed Call 

Committee when it is appropriate. Pr. Meysing gave an overview of the suggested timeline for the transition 

projects. 

A Spiritual Director will be partnered with Messiah, and together will host a congregational prayer event. 

This will be intergenerational and interactive. 

Congregational “Telling Our Story” historical event for all ages, reflecting on Messiah’s history of events.  

A community demographics snapshot will be developed at this time. 

Community needs – Council to work in pairs to talk to community leaders. 

Ministry Site Profile – Identify top 5-7 “wish list” for a new pastor, highlighting Messiah’s top priorities or 

preferences. 

Form Call Committee –after the above items are complete. 

Pr. Meysing has began the search for the transitional pastor. Discussion followed. Thank you to Pr. Meysing 

for taking time from your busy schedule to meet with us. 

Minutes of previous meeting - The minutes from the June council meeting was reviewed by church council. 

Rick Penner motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Mark Jobman. All in favor, motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report – Diane Gowen presented the Treasurer’s Report for the month of June 2020.  

Checking account balance $50,015.97. 

Current - $38,890.43, Building $9,367.10 with $1,758.44 outstanding 

Money market balance $49,682.20 

Mission Investment Balance $30,112.67 

Building loan balance as of 6-30-20 $269,203.70 

Youth Group checking balance is $9,667.74 

Tina Oswald reported approx. $6,000 coming in from the fireworks sales. Commission 

check will be issued sometime in August. Tina will have a full report at that time. 

Funds are being reimbursed back to the youth that had a deposit down for the mission 

trip. 

Income short from budgeted amount by $11,906.00 YTD. 

Monthly Expense under budget by $3,018.00, over budget for YTD $3,633. With the PPD loan we 

are under budget by $19,882.00. 

Council Highlights 
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Financial Summaries 

The treasurer’s report was accepted as presented and is on file for the auditing committee to review. 

Committee’s Reports 

Property – Troy McCain 

The front of the church was worked on by volunteers on Saturday July 11th. Thanks to Harley Fass-

nacht for the use of his tiller and to the members of the congregation that helped. 

Thanks to the memorial committee for their work planting the new flowers and bushes in front of 

the church. 

Three rooms at church had some walls repaired and painted due to tape being used on them. 

Carrie Swanson has done some extra cleaning in the church during the time when we were not 

holding services. Thank you, Carrie! 

We are still trying to resolve the sprinkler issue at the parsonage. 

The weeds were sprayed around the church and on the south end of the parking lot. 

 

Worship – Megan Dam 

Discussed the logistics of the sound booth for weddings. 

Beginning to think about if we will follow the school schedule for possible closings. 

Discussed adding information on spacing and the communion cups to power point slides before 

service. 

Sarah and Megan to update website. 

Securing pulpit supply through August 2nd. 

July 19 & July 26 – Pr. Karen Tjarks from York Ne 

August 2nd – Pr. Adam White from UNL Lutheran Center 

The rate is $175/Sunday plus mileage 

Communion will be held at each of these services 

Additional worship assistants are needed. 

Education – Sarah Lyon 

Youth Group 

Huge thanks to our many volunteers for helping with fireworks stand. Around $6,000 was 

raised for the YG. 

Plan to meet in the next few weeks with Tina, Holly and Dara to start planning the HS cal-

endar. Biggest need is an adult volunteer to lead devotions with the kids. 

Confirmation 

Met with Pastor Ricardo and Kiley to discuss coordination with Kronberg and Polk with 

Pastor Ricardo serving as the pastoral lead. 

Glow/Little Learners 

Looking to combine a VBS gathering/rally Sunday kick off into a family gathering on August 

16th out at Gjerloff Prairie or Leadership Center for a socially distanced picnic and 

games. 



Plan on continuing the same model this year, following the guideline set by school. 

Needs:  a teacher for Little Learners Sunday School, as well as parent/adults to volunteer 

to help with GLOW. 

Adult Education 

We are brainstorming a structure to have lay-led bible studies, most likely starting in the 

winter. Julie Jensen has a structure in mind we will continue to review. 

Men’s Breakfast 

Will be contacting Todd Jensen for this item. 

College Students 

Will be reaching out to see if any students need support. 

General information was shared with the congregation by email with an update. 

Stewardship –  

Nothing new to report this month. 

Fellowship – Cheryl Frickel  

Thank you to all who volunteered to help with the lunch for Pr. Steve Meysing and for Council 

members. 

Outreach – Mark Jobman 

Backpack Project – Marilyn Vrana and Laura Jobman have been working hard at this project. 

Details were presented during today’s service.  We have been able to partner with other 

area churches for this project.  Members are asked to take a backpack to finish filling it.  

Or, if preferred, to donate money or individual items. A poster with a list of supplies need-

ed is on display in the Narthex. 

Pool Party – this has been cancelled for this year 

God’s Work Our Hands – Other projects will be considered following the completion of the 

backpack project. 

Angel Tree – this will be revisited later when the new elementary school counselor begins Au-

gust 1st. 

Those on the prayer chain, as well as our shut-ins, have been divided among the committee, 

to be called on to check on their well-being. 

Unfinished Business – None reported 

New Business 

Pam Tyma discussion on transition – Steve and Diane gave an update on some conversations with Pam 

on how things are going during our transition, and how we as a council can offer support.  Discussion 

followed. 

Thermostat settings at the church – discussion followed 

Limit Church Access – Discussion on changing the access code to the building to increase security. 

Reach out to members who have left/considering leaving – Discussion followed.  Following service on 

Sundays, during this transition, Council will support an open forum for congregation to ask questions 

and to express concerns.  This will happen after the announcements at the end of the service and will 

include a Q & A session. 

Installation of new office computer – It has come to council’s attention the computer purchased in Janu-

ary has not been installed. Troy and Diane to follow up on this project. 

Replace Lynn James as Stewardship Chair – Lynn wishes to remain on the Stewardship Committee, but 



feels he needs to step down as Chair during his extended absence. Steve suggested to put a replace-

ment on hold, but rather ask a committee member to attend council meetings as a proxy at this time. 

Discussion followed. Steve to follow up with Lynn. 

Initiating the call process – What are our next steps? Discussion followed.  Council to read the guidelines 

provided, and touch base with Pr. Meysing. 

Closing – A motion was presented by Troy to adjourn the meeting, with Cheryl seconding the motion.  All in 

favor, motion passed. 

Next Meeting – Sunday, August 16 @ 6:30 pm 

Closing Prayer – Steve closed the meeting with prayer. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:58 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Tammy Chaney, Secretary 

 

 

June 2020 Checking Account and Building Loan Summary 

     

 Beginning Offering Income Other Income Expense Ending 

Current  $    41,067.71   $           16,564.00   $            314.00   $    19,055.28   $    38,890.43  

Building  $    10,285.60   $              2,442.50    $      3,091.00   $      9,637.10  

Money Market  $    49,182.13   $                 745.00   $                 4.07   $          249.00   $    49,682.20  
Mission Investment 
Fund  $    30,084.38    $              28.29    $    30,112.67  

Total      $  128,322.40  

 Beginning Interest Principal Ending 

Building  $  271,286.66   $        1,008.04   $      2,082.96   $  269,203.70  



 

We are looking for volunteers to supply special music for our worship services.  It can 
be a solo or a small group, vocal or instrumental.  If you are willing to help, please 

contact Connie Nick or Mariah Newmyer. 

The 10-11 KOLN-KGIN Annual Can-Care-A-Van is being held on Tuesday, August 
4th, 8:00am – 3:00pm at the Hamilton County Food Pantry, 12th & N Streets, 

Aurora, NE  68818.   
 

The mailing address of the Food Pantry is PO Box 7, if you prefer to mail your 
monetary donation.  Please mail early so the $$ amounts count toward the  

August 4th total. 



Pack em Back to School Community Outreach----Locally 
      A BIG thank you to all who have contributed to this year's backpack efforts.  As we approached this year 
and numbers needed were larger than ever, we decided to reach out to the other churches in town through 
the Ministerial Association to see if other churches might be willing to join us.  The response was incredible 
with 7 other community churches wanting to participate to help our local kids have the supplies needed to 
return to school. Not only were we able to meet the needs at the Aurora Elementary we were able to add 
additional backpacks for Middle School students.  At Messiah all 26 backpacks have gone out to be filled, 
adding that to all the other churches' contributions; a total of 93 backpacks will be available to local stu-
dents.  All local backpacks need to be back by Sunday, August 2. Special thanks to Desiree Teahon and Angie 
Moural as school representatives, Pastor Tim Wells from the Ministerial Association, Connie Nicklasson, 
Laura Jobman and Pam Tyma for help in organization and displays; and most of all thanks to all of you that 
have supported this project! Messiah Strong! 
 

Outreach serving as God's Hands in our worldwide community through Lutheran World  
Relief 
   As we have in past years we will be completing Health and School kits to be distributed to promote educa-
tion in the most impoverished areas of the world. We will continue to collect items for both the health per-
sonal care kits and the school kits through September. If you didn't have a chance to fill a backpack you can 
add items to be used for these school kits.  Check out the display in the narthex where you can pick up a list 
of needed supplies and return to the collection box. You can also make a monetary donation to purchase 
needed items. We have started to put kits together and will continue to do until we ship them out in Octo-
ber.  We will also be collecting masks for LWR to be sent at the same time. This year is a challenging time for 
all and particularly difficult for those living in extreme poverty. Thank you to so many you have already con-
tributed to this outreach. 



Messiah Lutheran Church, ELCA 

415 S. 18th St.  

PO Box 37 

Aurora, NE 68818 

 

Messiah Lutheran Church 
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